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CHESHIRE SCIENCE CORRIDOR ENTERPRISE ZONE BOARD

Minutes

Thursday 18 May 2017, Alderley Park

1. Attendees and Apologies

Board:

Robert Mee, Chair of EZ Board

Brian Clarke, Cheshire West & Chester Council

Peter Groves, Cheshire East Council

Steve Richmond, Astra Zeneca

David Slater, CNS

Attendees:

John Adlen, Cheshire & Warrington LEP

Caroline Baker, Cushman & Wakefield

Russ Bowden, Warrington Council

Philip Cox, Chief Executive of Cheshire & Warrington LEP

Chris Doherty, MSP

Chris Farrow, Ellesmere Port Development Board

Audrey Gaffney, Cheshire West & Chester Council

Jane Gaston, Peel Environmental

Steve Park, Warrington & Co.

Paul Vernon, Thornton Science Park

Jonathan Walsh, Patrizia

John Willis, Cheshire East

Martin Wood, BEIS

Apologies:

Andy Allan, MSP

Tony Clark, Cheshire West & Chester Council

Katrina Michel, Marketing Cheshire

Myles Kitcher, Peel Environmental

Alison Knight, Cheshire West & Chester Council

Andrew Round, Cheshire East

Heather Standidge, Cushman & Wakefield

Joel Tagg, BEIS

2. Previous EZ Board Minutes

All matters arising from the previous EZ Board held on 23 March have been actioned or will be covered in this Board.

All agreed minutes for sign off.

3. Declarations of Interest

No member of the Board declared any pecuniary interests.  

4. Governance

4a) Changes in Board membership

Robert Mee noted that Howard Hopwood was stepping down from the LEP Board after 6 years of service and as such will be stepping down from the EZ Board. It was noted that Gary Steen, Chief Technology Officer at TalkTalk who has recently been appointed to the LEP Board will replace Howard on the EZ Board. Robert thanked Howard in his absence for his service to the EZ Board.
5. Operational Overview

5a) Landowner’s update

Alderley Park – MSP currently in discussions about the potential to accommodate the Patterson Institute for Cancer Research following the fire at Christie’s Hospital. It was noted that whilst this would be a temporary measure it could bring significant benefits to Alderley Park and the EZ at least over the next 2 years.
Birchwood – announcement of a significant new occupier (commercially confidential) into the EZ which would bring c. 400 new jobs. John Adlen noted that he held an initial exploratory discussion with Sellafield about their accommodation requirements and explained the benefits of the locating in the EZ.
Ellesmere Port – negotiations ongoing between the HCA and a developer over the purchase of Hooton Park, with the potential for c. 440,000 sq ft of new speculative development.  
Protos – Ecological works complete, building structure for the new biomass facility complete, fit out underway, due to be operational in the next 12 months. Planning approved for the energy from waste plant
Thornton Science Park – Energy demonstrator now operational and the first two occupiers are signed up. Commercial elements of TSP are now at 80% occupancy.

5b) Development and Investment Strategy (Cushman & Wakefield)

Caroline Baker presented the draft EZ Development & Investment Strategy for consideration by the Board and informed the Board that the latest drafts of the individual EZ site Development Plans had been shared with landowners and the relevant local authority representatives. Caroline explained that the next steps would be to undertake further due diligence work on the priority projects/investments identified in the draft Development & Investment Strategy, working with the relevant landowners to work up the necessary outline business cases to bring back to the July Board meeting. The approved priority investment projects would then form the EZ investment programme over the next 3-5 years.
During the discussion on streamlined planning, Jane Gaston noted that LDOs were not always appropriate for complex sites such as Protos and it was agreed to investigate further alternative mechanisms to ensure that planning can be streamlined in the EZ where LDOs are not utilised. 

John Adlen raised an issue about the superfast broadband commitment and informed the Board that we was meeting with Julian Cobley to understand how the Connecting Cheshire programme mapped against the EZ.

5c) EZ Implementation Plan

John Adlen presented the EZ Implementation Plan that was submitted to BEIS and DCLG on 31st March. He explained that going forward he envisaged that there would be a single unified EZ business plan rather than the multiple documents that existed at present.  

5c) Year-end monitoring 
John Adlen presented the Q4 and end of year monitoring return which was submitted to DCLG on 5th May. In its first year of operation, the EZ attracted 368 new jobs and 26 new businesses. 1,950 sqm (21,000 sq ft) of new floorspace was created and 11,310 sqm (122,000 sq ft) of floorspace was refurbished. A total of £8.4m of private sector investment was leveraged into the EZ. 

Robert Mee questioned whether the level of private sector investment has been under-estimated, especially given some of the significant infrastructure that had gone into sites such as Protos. John Adlen noted that in the absence of any real guidance from CLG, the LEP had adopted a very strict interpretation of investment directly into EZ sites which did take into account wider investment. It was agreed that John Adlen would work with landowners to capture the true level of investment that had gone into the EZ to date.
John Adlen noted that the LEP had developed a new monitoring form that would be rolled out in Q1 of 2017/18 in order to standardise the data collected from landowners.

5c) Business rate discount applications

The following Business Rate Discount applications had been approved by the Steering Group and were ratified by the Board: 

Catapult Ventures - Alderley Park

Management of the £30m Cheshire & Manchester Life Sciences Fund which invests in innovative start-up and early stage companies in the life sciences sector, which has established a satellite office within the Cheshire/Manchester area as a condition of its fund management contract. The company satisfies the EZ sector test and does not need to satisfy the growth test as it is locating from outside of the LEP area.

Econic Technologies - Alderley Park

Econic is developing novel catalyst technology that will be used by existing plastics manufacturers to utilise waste C02 as a feedstock to displace part of their oil-based feedstock. The intent is to develop a highly profitable specialist catalyst company, providing q product used globally that will make a significant contribution towards a low carbon economy. All of the company's research, technical and business development activities have been relocated from London's ICL incubator. The company has taken a 7,392 sq ft unit at Alderley Park. Extracts from the company's business plan shows that it plans to grow its workforce from 4 to 29 and its turnover from £300k to £33m over the next 5-years. The company satisfies both the sector and growth tests.

Helukabel – Cloister Way

Helukabel manufacture cables that are designed specifically for clean rooms, laboratories, biomass, solar and wind turbines. Some of Helukabel’s customers include the Advanced Manufacturing Research Centre, the University of Sheffield, the Science Technologies & Facilities Council, Daresbury Labs, Cranfield University and Siemens Technology, which satisfies the ‘sector’ test. The company currently employs 4 FTE and 1 P/T employees and has growth plans for 3 additional FTE staff within 12 months and a further 10 FTE staff within the next 5 years, which satisfies the ‘growth’ test. The company has taken 18,514 sq ft at Cloister Way.

6. Any Other Business

6a) Marketing Plan

John Adlen presented the draft Science Corridor Marketing Plan for 2017/18. He noted that the overarching strategy was to market the wider Cheshire Science Corridor, with the EZ being marketed as a mechanism available within the Corridor. There would be significant work undertaken over the Summer on the development of new marketing assets and collateral which would be presented to the Board in September.
6b) Upcoming Events
John Adlen reported that The Science Corridor had agreed to sponsor a Mersey-Dee Alliance networking business breakfast to be hosted at Thornton Science Park on the 21st June. As John Adlen is on leave, Robert Mee agreed to represent the Science Corridor at the event and speak.
7. Any Other Business

Dates of future Board meetings:

Thursday 19 July 2.00pm – Birchwood

Thursday 21 September 2.00pm – Thornton Science Park

Thursday 23 November 2.00pm – Alderley Park

Thursday 25 January 2:00pm – Birchwood

Thursday 22 March 2:00pm – Thornton Science Park

There being no other business the Chair brought the meeting to a close.
2

